Freedom of Information Act 2000 – asylum seekers
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.

You asked:
According to the latest Home Office figures, as at the end of Q4 2016 Leicester had 890 asylum seekers in dispersed accommodation.

Could you please break down this population data by ward as at the end of Q4 2016?

Answer: 

 

As an authority, Leicester City Council does not provide housing for asylum seekers.  
National Asylum Support Service (NASS) provide support for asylum seekers and when they receive leave to remain and get refugee status they can apply to the local authority.  
Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

